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“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Virtual Holiday Worship and Fellowship Program 
Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation, Inc. hosted its Virtual Holiday Worship and Fellowship Program on 
Friday, December 11, 2020. Customarily, this annual event is a Holiday Open House, which serves as a 
special time of praise, fun, food and fellowship with our residents, staff, board members and friends. How-
ever, due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, this event was held virtually, which included virtual greetings and tours 
of each facility.  

The guest preacher for the evening was Dr. Regretta B. Ruffin, Senior Pastor of Greater New St. Paul Baptist 
Church, WDC and Mr. Winston Chaney, Radio Host of “Sunday Morning Gospel” station WHUR 96.3 FM, 
who served as the Master of Ceremonies. A special thank you to participating board members, Stoddard’s 
staff and all virtual attendees for a successful and momentous occasion!   

Dr. Regretta Ruffin 

Thank You For Your 

Continued Support! 

 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Stoddard’s C.A.P.E.D. Program 

Through Stoddard’s C.A.P.E.D. Program 
(Community Assistance Protective  

Equipment Distribution), developed and  
initiated by Ms. Keisha Clark, Director of  

Development, Stoddard was able to provide 
pieces of PPEs to front-line healthcare  
workers, particularly those that provide  

services to older adults. 
This distribution also included other  
non-profit organizations who serve  

homeless or economically challenged  
Individuals and families, such as the  

Central Union Mission, East of the River  
Family Collaborative and Coalition  

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To make a donation, please visit:  
www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org/donate.php 

Designation Numbers:  

9672 & 9673 

Designation Number:  

94544/74410 

Sharing success of programs with our communities in order to encourage confidence  

in sustaining repetitive support, growth and utilization of services 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Ms. Keisha M. Clark, Director of Development, and Rev. Jesse J. Jackson, Stoddard’s Chaplain,         
developed and coordinated the "Caregivers Community Coffee Hour" to keep our community 
connected and heal from the emotional impact of COVID-19.   
 

On December 8th, the Office of Fund Development and Chaplain Jackson concluded its 
"Caregivers Community Coffee Hour", which virtually hosted a total of 8 gatherings beginning 
the month of August.  The Coffee Hour provided participants with a wide range of topics including: 
First Responders and Mental Health, Self Care, Medical Professionals and Mental Health, Law   
Enforcement and Civil Unrest.  All speakers were either licensed, mental health professionals or 
experts in their field.  

 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Community Assistance Protective Equipment Distribution  

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

 



Thank You to Pastors for Our Weekly “Prayer for the World” 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Board Members and Staff extends a hearty thank you to the following Pastors who led the weekly 
“Prayer for the World” on Wednesdays during the months of October, November and December, 

which is hosted by Rev. Jesse J. Jackson, Chaplain. 

Rev. Beverly Burt 
Revelation of Christ Baptist Church 

Pastor Orin Boyd 
Mount Zion Pentecostal Church 

Pastor Lionel Edmonds 
Mount Lebanon Baptist Church 

Rev. Reginald Farmer 
True Gospel Tabernacle Baptist Church 

Pastor Robert Woods 
Historic Meridian Baptist Church 

Pastor Bill Bennett 
Good Success Christian Church and Ministries 

Rev. Kenneth Mackie 
Johnson Memorial Baptist Church 

Pastor James A. Simmons 
First Good Samaritan Baptist Church 

A Very Special Edition  
Rev. Jesse J. Jackson, New Bethany Baptist Church 
Deacon Steven Nash, St. Joseph Catholic Church 

Elder Paulette Davidson, Harvest Ministries 
Rev. Katherine Searcy 

 

Rev. Alfred Wright 
St. Phillips Baptist Church 

Pastor Charles Riley 
First Mount Zion Baptist Church 

Pastor Lawrence K. Floyd 
Heart Changers Baptist Church 

OCTOBER 

NOVEMBER 

DECEMBER 

A Prayer for the World 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Employee Memorial 

Board members, staff and residents honor the memory and 
contributions of Ms. Marie Alcema, affectionately known as 
Chantal by staff. Chantal served as Activities Assistant in 
the Therapeutic Activities Department at Stoddard  Baptist 
Global Care since April 22, 2019. As a licensed barber, 
Chantal pampered the residents (male and female) with nail 
care and haircuts. The staff expressed that Chantal had a 
big heart. She was always giving and helping the needy. 
She donated thousands of PPEs to the facility during a   
critical time, as well as donated coats and  clothing for the 
residents.  
 
Ms. Scena Plenty, Activities Manager, shared that Chantal 
told her, “I am not giving up. I am going to run this race to 
the end.” Chantal fought a good fight. She had a pleasant 
personality and was always smiling. Even on days when 
she was not feeling well, she was still smiling. Chantal was 
very much appreciated by Stoddard’s residents and staff 
and will be greatly missed! 

Employee Spotlight 

 Mobile Gift Shop  

SBGC staff members, Knowledge 
Shabazz, Director of Therapeutic 
Activities, and Dennis Littlejohn, 
Activities Specialist, provide the 

residents with requested gift shop 
items via direct mobile  

distribution. Items are distributed 
during the gift shop’s  

closing hours. 
 

Thank you, Mr. Shabazz  
and Mr. Littlejohn! 

Your service is greatly  
appreciated by our residents! 

In Loving Memory 



Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at THE MARIGOLD 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To assist staff during the Thanksgiving Holiday, the Marigold Management Team had drawings for food items 
for the staff and the community. Additionally, the Executive Team compiled a Thanksgiving Food Basket with 

all the items needed for Thanksgiving and the days after Thanksgiving.  The Winners were elated! 

The Marigold Team prepares for Christmas Celebration.  
This is always a festive time for residents and staff. 

From The Marigold Team 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

The following Board Members celebrated their birthday during the fourth quarter of 2020: 

Board Corner 

Dr. Grace H. Davis, Emerita 
November 8th 

Rev. Carlos Younger 
November 19th 

Ms. Sandy Watson 
December 10th 

Rev. Dr. Edwin L. Jones, Sr. 
December 24th 

Rev. Dr. John M. Alexander, Jr. 
December 28th 

In Loving Memory 
Board members, staff and residents honor the 
memory and contributions of former Stoddard Baptist 
Nursing Home Board Member, Mrs. Dorothy 
Durham,  who recently transitioned from this earthly 
realm to her heavenly home on January 13, 2021.  
Mrs. Durham served on the board from 1996 to 
2009. She faithfully served on several committees 
and gave consistent kind-hearted support. Her words 
of support and kindness were always well received 
and moved others to action. Her smile was a jewel of 
joy to us and there was always great comfort in her                
presence.  
 

Mrs. Durham was the widow of the late Rev. David 
Durham, former Pastor of Mount Sinai Baptist 
Church, WDC and also former Board Member of 
Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home. As First Lady, Mrs. 
Durham assisted Pastor Durham's ministry in the 
establishment of a food bank and clothes closet at 
Mount Sinai, the opening of neighborhood outreach 
centers for men and women, programs for treatment 
and prevention of drug and alcohol abuse and a    
variety of services for the elderly and people in    
hospitals and prisons.  
 

The contributions and service of Mrs. Durham (and 
Rev. Durham) throughout the years have had a      
significant impact in the growth and vitality of 
Stoddard’s mission. She was greatly appreciated 
and will be greatly missed.  



The CECA Foundation was established to celebrate caregiver excellence, and promote quality patient care 
by providing healthcare institutions with the funding, tools and best practices to recognize their outstanding 
caregivers. Stoddard is honored to have the CECA Foundation as a partner in our mission. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

December - Lauryl Andrus  
Rehabilitation Services  

November - Chantise Smith 
Receptionist 

SBNH CECA Award Winners - October, November and December 2020 

October - Linda Whitaker 
Environmental Services  

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE cont. 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

The Therapeutic Activities Department won the “Gingerbread 
House Door Decorating Contest”. The door was decorated 
by Ms. Shonta Barnes, Activities Specialist. Pictured standing 
by the winning door is Ms. Scena Plenty, Activities Manager. 

Mr. Larry Faison, Director of Food and 
Nutrition Services, beautifully decorated 

the reception/waiting room area. 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 

Stoddard’s residents continue to enjoy recreational activities while maintaining the required social 
distancing. 

TOUCHDOWN 
FOOTBALL DAY 
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VETERANS DAY 

LADIES  
CLUB 

CHRISTMAS 
TREAT 

SBGC CECA Award Winners - October, November and December 2020 
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people thrive in their place of community 

December - Joan Henry 
Unit Clerk 

October - Madia James 
Certified Nursing Assistant 

November - Dennis Littlejohn 
Activities Specialist 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME 

Due to the Coronavirus (COVID-19), Stoddard continues to implement health and safety measures 
while conducting resident activities on a one-on-one basis. 

On Halloween, cupcakes were personally delivered to residents. 

Resident has a “Happy Halloween” visit from staff. Staff participated in a Thanksgiving Basket 
Drawing with Mr. Steve Nash, President and 
CEO, randomly picking the winning numbers.  

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME cont. 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Residents and staff celebrate New Year’s Day with masked smiles and cupcakes. 

Residents received personal Christmas gifts and visits from staff. 


